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SHABBAT SERVICES 

 

KI TETZE 
Friday, September 1 ï 6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 
Saturday, September 2 ï 9:30 a.m. & 7:10 p.m. 
  
KI TAVOH  
Friday, September 8 ï 6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 
Saturday, September 9 ï 9:30 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 
  
NITZAVIM -VAYELECH ï SHABBAT SELICHOT 
Friday, September 15 ï 6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 
Saturday, September 16 ï 9:30 a.m. & 6:45 p.m. 
  
HAôAZINU ï SHABBAT SHUVAH 
Friday, September 29 ï 6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 

Saturday, September 30 ï 9:30 a.m. & 6:25 p.m.  

 

Selichot Services 
Saturday, September 16, 2006 
10 p.m. ï General Membership Meeting 
10:30 p.m. ï Program 

12 Midnight ï Selichot Services  

 

 

East Brunswick Jewish Center  
511 Ryders Lane  East Brunswick, NJ 08816 

Tel: 732-257-7070  Fax: 732-257-9630 
Web: www.ebjc.org  

Chaim A. Rogoff, Rabbi 732-257-7804 

Robert Alpert, Rabbi 732-257-7070 

Steven A. Solomon,  

Educational Director & Youth Director 
732-257-7430 

Raymond Sasson, Financial Admin. 732-257-7070  

Jack Steinweis Co-President 732-398-3701 

Sol Hecht, Co-President 732-390-0038 

Larry Kramer, Treasurer 732-238-6431 

Gerald Weinfeld, Board of Education  732-390-7794 

  

Gail Kosher, Sisterhood President 732-651-6345 

Eric Rabinowitz  Menôs Club President 732-390-9781 

Lori Zobler, Youth Commission 732-390-9573 

Phyllis Kushins, Senior Adult League 732-297-3438 

Phil Davidov, Religious Committee 732 613 4346 

Selichot Services  
Saturday, September 16, 2006 

10 p.m. ð General Membership Meeting               10:30 p.m. ð Program                             12 Midnight ð Selichot Services  

 
ROSH HASHANAH SERVICES 
ROSH HASHANAH 
Friday, September 22nd - Erev Rosh 
Hashanah 
  Candlelighting ð 6:36 p.m.  
  Services -  6:30 p.m.  
Saturday, September 23rd - 1st Day 
Rosh Hashanah 
  Shacharit - 8 a.m.  
  Minchað 6:35 p.m.  
Sunday,  September 24th - 2nd Day 
Rosh Hashanah 
  Shacharit - 8 a.m.  
  Tashlich -  5:30 p.m.  
  Minchað6:35 p.m.  

 
YOM KIPPUR SERVICES 
Kol Nidre - Sunday, October 1st 
     Candlelighting ð 6:19 p.m.  
     Mincha ð 6:15 p.m.  
     Kol Nidre ð 6:25 p.m.  
  
Yom Kippur - Monday, October 2nd 
     Shacharit ð 8:15 a.m.  
     Mincha ð 4:00 p.m.  
     Neila ð 6:30 p.m.  
     Final blowing of shofar ð 7:30 p.m.  

 

SUKKOT SERVICE TIMES  
Erev Sukkot ïFriday October 6th 
          Candlelighting ï 6:10 p.m. 
 Services  ï 6:30 p.m.- NO LATE  

  SERVICE 
Sukkot ï First day Saturday, October 7th 
 Services ï 9:30 a.m. & 6:10 p.m. 
 Candlelighting:  7:05 p.m. 

Sukkot -  Second day Sunday, October 8th 
 Services ï 9:30 a.m. & 6:10 p.m. 
  
Hol Hamoed ï Sukkot   
Monday, October 9th through Thursday, October 12th 
  
Friday, October 13th - Hoshana Rabbah 
 Services ï 6:15 a.m. 
Friday, October 13th - Shemini Atzeret 

Candlelighting- 6 p.m. 
Services ï 6 p.m. ï NO LATE SERVICE  

Saturday, October 14th ï Shemini Atzeret 
 Services ï 9:30 a.m. ï Yizkor Memorial 

Service 
Saturday, October 14th  - Simchat Torah 
 Candlelighting ï 7:05 p.m. 

Preschool Services ï5:00 p.m. 
Mincha and Hakafot ï 7:10 p.m. 

Sunday, October 15th    - Simchat Torah 
 Services 9:30 a.m. 
 Mincha 6 p.m.  
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Rosh Hashanah is called by tradition òYom Ha-Zikronó the Day of Remembrance.  As we approach the new 
year of 5755, we must consider this concept carefully.  Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur call our thoughts back 
to the covenant made at Sinai to the events and the traditions of the past.  But to remember history is not 
enough!  We are, at the same time, summoned to remember our future.  
 
The past is neither a museum, nor a monument.  Only when we select a way of life which is fulfilling and 

significant for the future do we truly keep faith with the past.  Every act of our lives casts a shadow forward.  Everything 
we do now helps to shape our future.  What we do will profoundly affect that will be tomorrow.  What we plant now, we 
will harvest in the seasons to come.  

 
The High Holidays are a call to remember and to reflect.  We remember what has occurred and we pray for the 

future.  We must realize that just as we pray in the midst of a community we must also plan for the future of that com-
munity.  Just as we hope that our collective prayers will reach the heavens; our collective responsibility must reach our 
own ears.  òSeek the welfare of the community and God will seek yours.ó  The sages understood that for life to be mean-
ingful it must have divine purpose.  As we stand on the threshold of the new year, let us each insure that our lives be not 
only ògood,ó but that they have a higher meaning and that they reflect a concern for the future and for the community.  
It is only when we link ourselves to our people that our lives take on an aspect of eternity.  

 
The past year has shaken the very foundation of many of the core issues of Jewish life.  Paramount is the war 

with Hezbollah in Lebanon.  Our hopes and prayers for peace in the Holy Land has been shattered by the realizations 
that land for peace and unilateral withdrawal is a bankrupt concept and will bring us only war and destruction.  

 
The almost incredible re -emergence of virulent anti -Semitism around the world has shocked us and confounded 

us into the bitter realization that an issue we hoped was long gone now slaps us in the face on an almost daily basis; in 
France, in Poland, in the Ukraine, Australia, Italy and the unashamed and unabashed call for the destruction of all the 
Jews and the death of all Jews by the democratically elected president of Iran.  All these have caused a severe shock to 
our notions of acceptance, comfort, and even physical safety.  

 
On a national level, not only is the seemingly unencumbered support of the Bush administration for Israel a seri-

ous concern because of our realization that once Americaõs national interests do not coincide with those of Israel, the 
state and its entire Jewish population will be abandoned without a second thought, but also, his poor approval ratings 
show that our fellow citizens do not approve of his alliance with Israel.  In addition, one cannot help but wonder what 
the meaning and impact of the decisive defeat of Senator Joseph Lieberman is beyond the border of his home state.  
Finally, on a local level, the impact of all of the above events coupled with the announcement of my desire to begin the 
process of planning for my retirement have led to an aura of uncertainty about the future direction of our Synagogue.  

 
To many, unfortunately, the above assessment of our situation will be taken as a sign of my pessimism and nega-

tivism.  The truth  is exactly the opposite.  It is a profound statement of my faith in God and my faith in the Jewish peo-
ple and my faith in Godõs plan for us.  Time and time again history has shown us that the rules and principles of national 
survival of peoples and empires cannot be applied to our nation, to our faith.  Time and time again, history has shown us 
that we make no sense, according to any logical, intelligent, principle, statistic or rule.  Even when there is an overt and 
obvious attempt to eliminate us both literally and figuratively as a people and a faith, we remain healthy, vibrant and 
here, much to the future of our enemies.  

 
This is the meaning of Rosh Hashanah as Yom HaZikron, the day of Remembrance.  It is a message of extreme 

hope and faith.  It is a message of confidence and assurance.  It tells us, remember your history, remember the words of 
the Passover Hagaddah, òIn every generation they rise up against us, but the Holy One, Blessed Be He, saves us from 
their evil aims.ó  Remember the story of Purim, remember the Maccabees and most of all remember the words of the 
great prophets of Israel, òthe fate of Israel and the Jewish people is not in the hands of nations and peoples, but rather 
in the hands of God.ó  If we simply remember that and commit ourselves to doing whatever is necessary to meet the 
challenges that life places before us, then truly we will have a good year, a year of blessings and happiness in all aspects 
of our lives.  

 
Debbie, along with Nathaniel and Devorah, Jason and Dara and our gorgeous granddaughter, Batya, join me in 

praying that the year ahead brings health, well being, peace and contentment to you, your family, our congregation, the 
Land of Israel and Jews everywhere and all of mankind.  

 
Chaim A. Rogoff, Rabbi  
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It is difficult to believe that the summer is over. Our children are back from their summer programs, school is starting and we 
are all getting ready for the High Holidays.  Jack and I welcome everyone back from their summer activities and back to the 
East Brunswick Jewish Center. I also want to welcome our new members who have joined over the summer. We look forward to 
meeting each of you.  
 
This summer we have had a series of very successful Parlor Meetings.  We met over five nights and had over seventy families 
meet with us.  The Parlor Meetings gave Jack and I an opportunity to present our hopes and visions for the continued growth o f 
the East Brunswick Jewish Center. We also had the opportunity to hear from you and your hopes and visions for our synagogue. 
We plan to have regular Parlor Meetings throughout the year to help strengthen the communication from the Synagogue Ad-
ministration to our EBJC community.  
 
Jack and I heard from many of you over the past two months and we take all of your concerns, your criticisms and your recom-
mendations very seriously. One theme that reoccurred at every Parlor Meeting is communication. Our goal is to keep you more 
connected to us and what is happening around our synagogue. We are expanding our Recorder to include more information 
about the EBJC community including Board of Director meeting minutes, articles from different committees and programs of-
fered at the Synagogue.  We are looking at ways to update our website.  We will continue with Parlor Meetings and of course 
we will continue to correspond regularly by mail.  
 
As we soon gather for the New Year, we will spend many days together as a community in our second home at the East Bruns-
wick Jewish Center. I ask all of you to reflect on the past and on our future. Please look around you and see all that we hav e 
accomplished at EBJC; keep in mind how we got here and what each of us needs to do to keep moving forward. EBJC is our 
community and our family.  We must all continue to work together to ensure our growth and success.  
 
Starting next month we will publish the names and telephone numbers of the Board of Directors. We look forward to everyoneõs 
support and participation with the Board.  The East Brunswick Jewish Center has the facility for programming to accommodate 
all of our needs.  If there is something that you would like to have implemented please speak to one of the Presidents or Vic e 
Presidents. If there is a particular committee that you want to get involved with please contact the Chairperson of that Com-
mittee directly.  
 
As this Administration begins, Jack and I look forward to working with the people who have been involved in the past and the 
many new people who have asked to get involved.  On behalf of my family, Judy, Stacey and Rebecca and Jackõs family, Judy 
and Alyssa, we would like to wish everyone a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year. May we all be inscribed in the Book of 
Life.  
 

Sol Hecht, Co-President  

The following is a letter received by Steve Solomon and his nursery school from Marlo Thomas:  
  
Dear Mr. Solomon: 
 
Congratulations on the success of your Trike-A-Thon event for St. Jude Childrenõs Research Hospital. 
 
Iõve been informed that you were directly responsible for raising $1734.00 for the hospital ð an outstanding achievement.   
 
Please know that these dollars are providing help and hope for children suffering from childhood cancer.  
 
And, your Trike -A-Thon proceeds are putting us one step closer to the day when we can end childhood cancer, one and for all.  
Ultimately, that is the goal of the St. Jude Trike -A-Thon ð funding the research and treatment that will cure these killer dis-
eases, so we can save innocent boys and girls from dying in the dawn of their lives.  
 
Thank you for making your event such a wonderful success.  Your leadership made all the different, and I thank you for reach-
ing out to help our desperately ill children.  May God bless you for caring.  
  
For the children,  
Marlo Thomas  
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The Congregation extends Mazel Tov to:  
Rabbi Chaim and Debbie Rogoff on the engagement of their son, Jason to Dara Schatt.  

Howard Entin on the birth of a grandson Mason Henry Rosenbaum. 
Jeff and Helene Rosenbaum on the birth of two grandsons,  

Mason Henry Rosenbaum and Samuel Charles Zak.   
Bruce and Shirley Sommers on the engagement of their daughter, Karen to Jared Cooper.  

Roger and Rebecca Fine on the birth of a grandson, Judah David. 
Bill and Janet Fromkin on the birth of a granddaughter, Elena Jill.  

Belle Stein on the birtyh of a great granddaughter, Elena Jill.  
David and Melissa Gelfman on the marriage of their daughter to Jennie to Brian Frank  

Marvin and Beth Frank on the marriage of their son, Brian  to Jennie Gelfman.  
Aaron and Mona Weiss on the marriage of their daughter, Cheryl to Garrett Friedman  

Ephraim and Judy Berkovitz on the birth of a granddaughter, Laila.  
Jon and Shoshana Rivlin on the marriage of their son, Daniel to Phoebe Glass. 

Roni Rosenberg on the engagement of her daughter, Alyse to Shawn Aruch. 

  

The Congregation extends Condolences to:  
Allen Zobler on the loss of his mother, Minna.   

Florence Noshay on the loss of her husband, Allen. 
Joyce Natala on the loss of her father, Elliot Klempner.  

Carole Schneider on the loss of her mother, Rhoda Lowenstein  
Karen Koller on the loss of her father, Morris Farber.  

Linda Jacobsonon the loss of her father, Morris Farber.  
Nancy Schley on the loss of her father, Joseph Tarsis. 
Ed Seckler on the loss of his mother, Irene Seckler.  
Jeff Sabell on the loss of his father, David Sabell.  

 
 

Adam Granot 

September 16, 2006 

Dean Granot 

September 16, 2006 Rebecca Panitch 

September 15, 2006 

 ALIYAH  

Marion and Michael Bernstein 

Sylvia and Ed Cohen 

Lillian and Eleazer Deutsch 

Judy and Sol Hecht 

Judi and David Oshinsky 

Randy and Steve Solomon 

Thelma and Harry Zalewitz 

  

GENERAL  

Sylvia Halpern for a meshuberach for Mark Halpern  

Randy and Steve Solomon in honor of Sheri 

Rosenberg 

  

PRAYERBOOK  

Carol and Mark Winter in memory of Rhoda Lowen-

stein, Carole Schneiderôs mother 

Phyllis and Larry Kushins in memory of George Kaufman, Mickey Kaufmanôs  

father 

  

SCHOLARSHIP 

Sally and Dexter Neadle in memory of Melvin Rosenhack  

 

YAHRZEIT  

Marion and Michael Bernstein in memory of his father, Benjamin Bernstein 

Joan and Bob Bramson in memory of Fred Masser and Howard Bramson 

Lillian and Eleazer Deutsch for yahrzeit 

Roslyn and Gary Frank for yahrzeit in memory of her father, Sol Posner 

Susan and George Karp in memory of her mother, Mildred Rosenthal 

Wendy and Abraham Nemani for yahrzeit in memory of his mother, Monir Nemani 

Joyce and Steven Oppen in memory of his father, Glen Oppen 

Janice and Jerry Saferstein in memory of their cousin, Bob Tager 

Lynn and Bernie Schutzberg yahrzeit in memory of her father, Paul Stern 

Sefi and Michael Silverstein for yahrzeit in memory of his mother, Eva Silverstein. 

Contributions 
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On Thursday evening August 24, 2006 more than 
800 people from all over Middlesex County gath-
ered at the East Brunswick Jewish Center for a 
Rally in support of Israel.  The rally was spon-
sored by The Jewish Federation of Greater Mid-
dlesex County with every synagogue, day school, 
yeshiva and various other Jewish institutions in 
Middlesex County co-sponsoring the event.   
 
The evening was very inspiring in so many ways.  
Rabbi Rogoff set the tone for the evening with an 
inspiring dõvar Torah and a clear message to the 
audience.  Israel needs our help, needs it today 
and it òis time to give until it feels goodó.  Con-
gressmen Rush Holt and Frank Pallone Jr. both 
requested to attend the rally.  They delivered 
resounding messages of support for Israel.   
 
Two recent visitors to Israel also spoke about 
their experiences in Israel during the war with 
Hezbollah.  Roberta Sutker who is a frequent visi-
tor and volunteer in Israel spoke about her par-
ticipation in the UJC Solidarity Mission. She told 

of her impressions of meeting with soldiers fighting in Lebanon, displaced families from the North and a refugee tent city se t 
up for 6,000 people on Nitzanim Beach south of Tel Aviv.  She brought tears to everyoneõs eyes. 
 
Our own Jourdan Block inspired us all when he recounted how a typical fantastic Young Judea summer trip transformed to one 
that was filled with special meaning and purpose when the war began.  His message was loud and clear, we need to support 
Israel and above all visit Israel.  
 
The eveningõs feature speaker was Dr. Yossi Olmert, brother of Prime Minister Ehud Olmert.  Dr. Olmert spoke openly and can-
didly about the current situation, its history and future.  Dr. Olmert provided and eye -opening account of reality and how it is  
portrayed in the media.  Again his message was very clear; our support is crucial for the continued prosperous existence of I s-
rael.   
 
The evening ended with Sandy Langer making an impassioned plea for financial support for Federationõs Israel Crises Fund.  
With Jules Frankel and Carl Hyman playing fantastic music, young people from our community walked through the aisles col-
lecting pledge envelopes.  
 
The rally for Israel was a great moment for the Jewish Community of Middlesex County and a shining moment for EBJC.  With 
the support of our Federation and the help of Rabbi Rogoff, Sol Hecht and Jack Steinweiss, we pulled this rally together in l ess 
than 2 weeks.  Over 50 volunteers ensured that every aspect of the rally was perfect.  At the end of the day, we showed our-
selves and our community our ability to rise to the occasion when itõs necessary.   
 
One last note, it is crucial that we continue to give, to support and to visit Israel.  Here are some very easy ways for you to 
support Israel.  

Donate to the EBJC Mitzvah Corp.  All the money they receive goes to buy flack jackets for our adopted unit Golani 
51.  This unit suffered heavy loses in Lebanon  
Donate to UJCõs Israel Crisis Fund @ www.jewishmiddlesex.org  
Help rebuild Israel by donating to the Jewish National Fund @ www.jnf.org  
Help save lives by donating to Magen David Adom @ www.afamda.org  
Call the White House and your congressman. 

 
Thank you again for all of your support, encouragement and help.  We need your help for the Israel Action Committee.  Please 
email me @ choward84@comcast.net if you would like to join the IAC.   
 
BõShalom, 
 
 
Howard Cohen  
Israel Rally Chairman 

http://www.jewishmiddlesex.org/
http://www.jnf.org/
http://www.afamda.org/
mailto:choward84@comcast.net
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 By Miriam Oshinsky 
 
 I went on USY Poland-Israel Pilgrimage to experience the history of our people before a five -week vacation in the 
land of Israel.   The trip gave me a new perspective on not only our past, but also our future.   The day before coming to Is-
rael, we walked out through the gates of Birkenau singing òAm Yisrael Chaió as a statement that Hitler failed just as all at-
tempts at our destruction have and will fail.     That pride and unity followed us on the plane to Israel, as we cheered and 
clapped upon landing and stared with awe out of the bus windows at the beautiful land that we passed on the drive to Jeru-
salem. 
 
            Our arrival in Israel initially allowed us to shake off the seriousness of Poland and just rejoice and be carefree, feel-
ings that were suppressed throughout the previous week.   During our second week in Israel however, it seemed the mood 
was on its way back down; our staff announced with sadness that two IDF soldiers  were kidnapped by Hezbollah and that 
the IDF began air strikes on the Lebanese airports.   As days passed and they continued to list more cities hit by Katyushas, 
we began to understand the Israeli mindset; in a country under constant threat, life must go on with as much normalcy as 
possible. 
 

As an addition to our altered schedule (to stay out of the North), we went to do a mitzvah project at a refugee 
camp for individuals and families from the North.   With short notice and limited supplies, we threw a small carnival for the 
children living there.   Having expected a small response to our presence, we were surprised to find crowds of children of all 
ages flocking to us for board games, face painting, a game of soccer, and art projects.   After leaving a rather heated game 
of soccer, I met an eleven -year-old girl from Carmiel named Paz, who told me how her house shook when the Katyushas hit 
nearby.  She walked me down to the waterõs edge to show me the jellyfish and tell me about how big the waves get in the 
morning.   The beach had become her home and she had learned its schedule; the only time you can swim without jellyfish 
is first thing in the morning because after that, they start washing up near the shore. Standing on the sand in scalding heat , 
I asked what she felt about having to live there and, with a smile on her face, she told me her one complaint; she is too 
tan.  

 
The temporary tent -village on Nitzanim beach seems to be a bit of a paradox.  It is on a beautiful beach where Is-

raelis from all parts of the country come for vacations; now the corny background music regularly played over the loud 
speakers is interrupted by announcements of mealtimes, called my city.  To me, hearing an entire city called to lunch made 
the conflict so much more real; it was strange to think that a city almost in its entirety was evacuated.  
             

For hundreds and maybe thousands of girls like Paz, life continues in relativesõ homes, other camps, the over-
crowded hotels and hostels of Jerusalem, or in the bomb shelters under their homes.   In Israel, where everybody knows a 
soldier, itõs just another war that, with Godõs help, will end quickly.  To us, the war became more than the planes we 
cheered on as they flew overhead; that day, the war became the faces of children and mothers and fathers from the North-
ern cities, now living on a beachside tent -village south of Tel Aviv.  

 
Mirmam Oshinsky is a senior at East Brunswick High School.  She and her sister Rachel spent the summer with USY.  

Her parents Judy and David Oshinsky traveled to Israel this summer as part of the USY Parents Pilgrimage .  

This was a unique summer to be in Israel.  Many of our congregation family, both young and less young, were there, experi-
encing and participating.  Over the next several months, some of these EBJC members will be sharing their experiences on 
these pages.  Feel their summer with them, and consider the possibility that you might want a similar experience next year.  
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It gives me great pleasure to wel-
come everyone back to Religious 
School.  The Rabbi, Board of Educa-
tion, Religious school staff, and my-
self are confident that this year will 
bring great rewards for all our chil-

dren.  The lines of communication between par-
ent and school are always open and we sin-
cerely hope that you avail yourselves of the op-
portunity to become more familiar with our 
school.  Back to School Night will take place on 
Thursday, September 14, 2006 at 8:30 P.M.  At 
that time, you will get to meet the members of 
the Board of Education, as well as your childõs 
teacher.  We look forward to meeting all par-
ents on that evening and begin the process of 
bringing the finest Jewish education to each 
child.  The first day of classes for High School 
and Sunday School Grades 1 & 2 will be Sunday, 
September 17.  The first day of classes for He-
brew School is Tuesday, September 19th.  
 
Your help is needed in teaching your child the 
importance of Jewish education.  Ask him/her 
what was taught in Religious School.  Donõt ac-
cept ònothingó as an answer.  Something did 
happen in the 1 ½ hours of class time.  Regular 
conversations about Hebrew School show your 
child you care about what is going on.  Tests 
and grades are not necessarily the most impor-
tant things.  Draw your child out on topics that 
were discussed in class.  Even a game or a party 
or a special activity is important.  Add your 
thoughts and comments to what your child 
shares.  Remember, if school is important to 
you, it will be important to your child(ren).  
 
May I take this opportunity on behalf of Randy, 
Dorie, Cara and myself to wish everyone a 
happy, healthy and peaceful New Year.  
 
Steven A. Solomon, Educational Director 

Hebrew High School  
 
I cannot begin to tell you how impor-
tant it is for Jewish youngsters to 
continue their education after their 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah.  Studies have shown 
that youngsters who continue being 
involved in Jewish Education through 
their teen years are much more 
likely to become active, involved 
Jews as adults. 
 
Our Hebrew High School meets on 
Sundays and or Wednesdays, gives 
teenagers an opportunity to learn, 
discuss and debate a myriad of topics 
pertinent to young American Jews.  
Some of the courses being offered 
during the upcoming Fall Semester 
are  

Comparative Religion,  
Jews in Film, Media Bias,   
Jewish Texts,  
Current Events and Jewish History.   
Conversational Hebrew Language 
is also being offered to those who 
desire to enhance their language 
skills.  

 
Courses change each semester so 
that students have an opportunity to 
experience many topics.  I urge you 
to encourage your teenager to par-
ticipate in our Hebrew high school.  
Should you have any questions, I 
would be happy to discuss them with 
you. 
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Gan BôKayitz Day Camp / Summer 2007 

 

Swim Program / Trips / Sports 

NEW THIS SUMMER: ñCochavimò group for children entering grade 1  
 

ñMy son loved camp.  The counselors are amazing and his swimming improved tremendously!ò 

Dina Fisher, mother of Mitchell 

 

ñAll summer, my daughter would come home smiling and singing Hebrew songs.   When she woke 

up in the morning, she would say, óIs it time for camp yet?ôò Marci Zeidwerg, mother of Rachel 

REGISTER NOW!  

 Early Bird Discount 

+ 

Pay-in-Full Discount 

There are so many ways to help EBJC.  Members have been generously giving their time, and many 
more are offering to do whatever is needed.  We will be listing òWant Adsó, describing volunteer ac-
tivities that are vital for our synagogue.  Some will be one -time jobs, others will be ongoing.  Thank 
you for your help.  
 

Volunteer Coordinator  
 

This is your chance to make a big 
difference in the life of the shul.  
We need someone who will match 
all of the people who want to help 
at EBJC with the important things 
that need to be done.  The person 
who fills this job should be ready to 
find out what needs doing at the 
shul, and assigning these jobs to 
members who are interested.  If 
you think this is for you, please 
e m a i l   S c o t t  A l t e r  a t 
salter@primarysys.com. 

 
Recorder Editor/  

Layout Coordinator  
 

If you are reading this fine publica-
tion and thinking òIõd like to be 
part of tható, we would like to talk 
to you.  We are looking for some-
one to assist in layout of the Re-
corder, and/or be the person with 
overall responsibility for putting the 
Recorder together.  If you have ex-
perience with putting together a 
publication, or would like to learn, 
c o n t a c t  S c o t t  A l t e r  a t 
salter@primarysys.com. 

 

Reporter 

 

Are there things happing at EBJC 

that you think more people would 

want to know about.  Then you can 

be the reporter that the Recorder 

needs.  Write one or several articles 

a month, depending on your sched-

ule.  Please contact Scott Alter at 

salter@primarysys.com. 
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Lõ Shanah Tovah 
 
 
 
 
 
Each year your Menõs Club strives to make a difference in the lives of Jewish Men, our 
synagogue, the Jewish community and Israel.  Itõs no accident that we are so focused on 
these core principles.  Our Mission Statement guides our plans, our goals, and objectives:  
 
òThe East Brunswick Jewish Center Menõs Club offers adult men of all ages a Jewish 
setting in which to learn and socialize.  We provide educational, religious, cultural, so-
cial and recreational activities. Our core focus is involving Jewish men in Jewish life.  
We also provide a wide range of volunteer services and raise funds to support our Syna-
gogue, the Jewish community and Israel.  The Menõs Club works hand-in-hand with the 
Shul in furthering the causes and objectives of Conservative Judaism and to improve 
the Judaic experiences of our members.ó 
 
This year, as in the last 10 years, we will be selling Lõ Shanah Tovah greetings. Each mem-
ber of our congregation will receive a wonderful holiday bag of goodies with your greet-
ings.  This is our main fundraising activity of the year. The funds raised will be used to sup-
port all of our programs and our contributions to the Shul.  Each year the Menõs Club tries 
to make a difference by contributing money to a specific cause.  Last year we donated 
$5,000 to Temple Shir Chadash in New Orleans which was destroyed by Katrina.  This year 
the Menõs Club Board has decided to donate to humanitarian causes in Israel. 

By purchasing greetings and becoming a Menõs 
Club member you will be helping Israel and 
supporting another successful year of Menõs 
Club programs.  Consider purchasing a univer-
sal greeting to all our congregants for 
$180.00.  If you choose this option, you will 
automatically be a member of the Menõs Club.  
Expect to receive an order form in the mail 
very soon. 
 
From the entire Menõs Club Board we wish you 
all a very happy and healthy New Year.  
 
Eric Rabinowitz 
erabinowitz@dema-edu.com 
732 636-1001 x. 27 

mailto:erabinowitz@dema-edu.com
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Bar/Bat Mitzvah  

Tributes 

Other  

Tributes 

Tree  

of Life 

JNF Tree  

Certificates 

Kosher Meals On 
Wheels 

Supermarket 
Scrip 

Entertainment 
Books 

Beth Belzer 

(732) 238-7925 

Hillary Gensler 

(732) 257-6134 

Norine Bruskin 

(732) 432-7683 

Anne Kroll  

(732) 613-8687 

Bunny Kaplan  

(732) 254-4528 

Carol Weisfelner   

(732) 257-6752 

Jodi Harkavy 

 (732) 613-1322 

Come, brouse and see our merchandise.  Call 
Gail Kosher  (732) 651 -6345 or Norine Bruskin  
(732) 432 ð 7683 to schedule an appointment.  

Shalom & Welcome, 
 
     As summer has come to an end, I hope 
everyone had a wonderful, healthy, and 
safe summer.  As I mentioned in the Au-
gust Recorder, Sisterhood worked hard on 
our upcoming programs so they are of 
interest to all.  The upcoming events are 

listed in this page.  I hope to see everyone at some of the 
programs and events this year.  
     Sisterhood offers the opportunity for Jewish relation-
ships to develop by working together.  We offer educa-
tional and cultural activities.  
     I am looking forward to any new ideas and I am looking 
forward to working with the new Sisterhood Board mem-
bers as well as those who stayed on the Board for another 
year.  
     I hope to meet and greet you at our meetings and 
functions.  LõShanah Tovah! 
 
                                               Gail Kosher 
       President 

Upcoming Events 
 

Oct. 21 ï Bowling Night 

 

Oct. 22 ï Rosh Chodesh ï Exploring the voice of women in   

Jewish Sources ï Biblical And Other 

                9:30 ï 11:00AM 

 

Oct. 24 ï Sisterhood Paid Up Membership Dinner ï 7:00PM 

 

Oct. 29 & 30 ï Rummage Sale 

                 Oct. 29 ï 9AM til 1PM 

                 Oct. 30 ï 9AM til Noon 

 

Nov. 18 ï Israeli Night Theme 

 

Nov. 29 ï Sisterhood General Meeting 

 

For more information or to become a member, please contact our 

membership Vice President, Norine Bruskin at (732) 432 ï 7683 

 

Entertainment Books are in! 

Enjoy great savings, and help  

Sisterhood at the same time. 

You can have a book for $25 by visiting the 

Gift Shop, or calling Jodi Harkavy  

@ 732-613-1322. 

 

Sponsor or Co -sponsor  

Saturday Morning Kiddush  

Call Gail Kosher  

(732) 651 -6345  

Torah Fund  
 
      
This year 2006 ð 2007 marks the 50th Anniver-
sary of Womenõs League for Conservative  
Judaism. 
 
Our 50th Torah Fund pin Hallel òSong of Praiseó 
has been created.  The Jewish Theological 
Seminary, Ziegler Schoolof Rabbinical Studies 
and Schecter Institute of Jewish Studies thank 
the Guardian and Benefactors for their support 
in 2005 ð 2006. 
 
Our Sisterhood is one of the 700 Sisterhoods 
who help train Rabbis, Cantors, educational 
directors, teachers and youth leaders.  Last 
yearõs campaign raised over $2,500.00.  Fran 
and I would be delighted to include your name 
in the list of our:  
 
Torah Fund Benefactors  $180.00 
Guardian    $300.00 
Associate Patron   $600.00 
Patron     $1,200.00 
Other     ________ 
 
We will distribute 20 Torah Fund All Occasion 
Cards and your pin before the holidays when 
your pledge is received.  All checks are to be 
made out to the Torah Fund.  
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September, 2006 
Sun Mon Tue 

   

3 4 

Labor Day 

Guys & Dolls Rehearsalð6:30 p.m.  

5 

 

10 

 

11 

Menôs Club Board Meetingð8:30 p.m. 

12 

Sisterhood Board Meetingð8:30 p.m. 

High Holiday Ticket pick-up-8:30-10 p.m. 

17 

First Day of Hebrew High and Sunday 

Schoolð9 ï11 a.m. 

High Holiday Ticket pick-up-9-10:30 a.m. 

 

 

18 

Israeli Danceð8:15 p.m. 

19 

First Day Hebrew Schoolð4:30-6 p.m. 

24 

2nd Day Rosh Hashanah 

Shacharitð8 a.m. 

Tashlichð5:30 p.m. 

Minchað6:35 p.m. 

25 

Israeli Danceð8:15 p.m. 

26 
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Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

Candlelightingð7:11 p.m. 

Servicesð6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 

2 

Servicesð9:30 a.m. & 7:10 p.m. 

6 

Menôs Club Basketball 

7 

 

8 
Nursery School and Kindergarten orientation - 

10 a.m.-1 p.m. 

Candlelighting 7:00  p.m. 

Servicesð6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 

9 

Services 9:30 a.m. & 7 p.m. 

13 

Menôs Club Basketball 

14 

Hebrew School Back to School Night ï

8:30 p.m. 

High Holiday Ticket pick-up-8:30-10 p.m. 

15 

Candlelighting-6:48 p.m. 

Servicesð6 p.m. & 8:15 p.m. 

Bat Mitzvah of  

Rebecca Panitch 

16 

Servicesð9:30 a.m. & 6:45 p.m. 

Bônai Mitzvah of  

Adam and Dean Granot 

20 

Hebrew High ï6:30 p.m.   

Nursery School/Kindergarten Back to 

School Nightð8:30 p.m. 

21 22 

Candlelightingð6:36 p.m. 

Servicesð6:30 p.m. 

Erev Rosh Hashanah 

23 

1st Day Rosh Hashanah 

Shacharitð8 a.m. 

Mincha 6:35 p.m. 

27 28 

 

29 

Candlelightingð6:24 p.m. 

Servicesð6:20 and 8:15 p.m. 

30 

Servicesð9:30 a.m. & 6:20 p.m. 

 

September, 2006 
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East Brunswick Jewish Center 

Minutes for General Membership Meeting 

October 16, 2005 

  

The meeting was called to order at 8:45, minutes of the last general meeting were not available. Stu Teicher began with the budget report and 

Larry Kramer distributed the attached addendum.  Larry noted that there were two budget workshops open to the entire congregation and they 

were well attended. The addendum to the budget is a revision for Senior dues.  The present by laws offer a 50% discount for Seniors.  The pre-

sent Seniors will be exempt from the change to  75% of full dues instead of 50%.  Larry explained that most of the budget is fixed and that any 

ideas for lowering budget costs would be welcomed.  We have had to buy a new air conditioning unit, however we have cut one Adult Educa-

tion position and one Office staff member. A motion to accept the operating budget was made and seconded by Steve Albert.  Discussion led to 

Joel Shafer claiming there is a decrease in the membership and a decrease in Hebrew school revenue. He asked to amend the motion by adding 

a freeze on all salaries to last yearôs salary rates. Larry Kramer said that Rabbi Alpertôs contract, as well as Rabbi Rogoffòs and Steve Solo-

monôs contracts, have been signed already.  Their contracts are multiyear contracts and we could open ourselves up to lawsuits.  Jerry Ostrov 

noted that in the case of Rabbi Rogoffôs contract, we were already one year late.  Ken Streisand asked for salary figures and Stu said that all 

salaries were openly disclosed at the budget workshops. Stu shared the salary information.   Steven Albert called the question on the amend-

ment to freeze salaries. The amendment was defeated.  Dr. Seiden suggested that since there was a change in the dues structure, maybe there 

should be an increase in fund raising as well as a reduction in expenditures.  Stu reiterated that the finance committee has already made a num-

ber of ñcutbacksò and decreases in expenditures and there are no further places to cut.  Larry agreed and said he would not propose an unrealis-

tic budget. He also mentioned that last year the budget for Ways and Means was $100,000. and we brought in $123,000. 

Jerry Ostrov said that 50% of dues was aògiftò for the Seniors and that it was fiscally impossible to keep it at that level.  If  there are 

Seniors at 50% and can pay more, they have an opportunity to contribute to the fiscal viability of the synagogue. Bob Bramson wanted to know 

when the 50% was passed, and although Stu didnôt have a date, he shared that it was a by-law.  Jerry  Ostrov interjected that when the by-law 

was passed, it was not fully thought through as viable for our budget.  The by-law stipulated Married Seniors 50%dues, Single 25% dues, and in 

the future it will be  75%.  Evan Katz remarked that we should be concerned about our debt.  Stu said that he should come to finance commit-

tee, but  that we are not willing to cut basic services of the synagogue. 

Howie Cohen asked if anyone thought of selling some of our properties?  Stu said it would not make a difference in our debt.  Jay 

Weiss brought up the issue of special circumstances and those who have not paid us dues.  The names of the people who owe us money have 

been given to a lawyer.  Marty Genee suggested that the finance committee look at the revenue side to see why 223 people were not paying full 

dues.  They make up 19% of the full dues or $80,000.  Howie Cohen wanted to know if anyone has figured out how many people will turn 65 in 

the upcoming years , to see if we could afford them at 75% dues.  Jerry Ostrov remarked that the only way to clean up the special circumstances 

issue is to require W-2s from people.  He also would want to eliminate the Senior dues from the bylaws and put it into the dues structure outside 

of the bylaws.  Stu addressed the issue of loss of membership saying that there has not been a drop in membership lately. Our list has not been 

accurate. Many families left years ago and membership retention has not been keeping up because it is such  a daunting task. Gail Rubin invites 

anyone who would like to help make calls for membership retention.  The vote on the motion to pass the Operating Budget passed 32 in favor, 

20 opposed, 5 abstentions. Vote on the Building Fund budget- 33 in favor, 10 opposed, 8 abstentions. 

 The Slate of Officers for 2005-2006 was accepted, and nominations were accepted for the Nominating Committee. There were five 

nominees, David Blumenthal, Neil Kosher, Bruce Sommers, Steven Albert, and Jerry Saferstein.  Steven Albert withdrew his nomination and 

the four other nominees were elected to serve on the Nominating Committee for the 2006 election. 

Rabbi Rogoff apologized for his late arrival.  He began his Dôvar Torah about this weekôs portion Zôot Habracha, In it the Children of 

Israel are about to enter the land of Israel and they need courage to deal with what they will encounter.  Rabbi shared that he had just met with 

four young people from the high school who were involved in the tense situation with the football coach.  They are in a difficult position, so 

they came to the EBJC community for protection and help. We have a responsibility to do whatôs right for the Jewish community and all deci-

sions should not be based on money. 

Good and welfare-  Jordan Feldman expressed the importance of people putting time and energy into the shul.  Motion to adjourn at 10:30 made 

by Dave Mandell and seconded y Jerry Saferstein. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

Karen Slater 

Recording Secretary 

 

During the series of Parlor Meetings held in August, one request voiced by members was to have min-

utes of general congregation meetings published in the Recorder.  The first one is below.  If people 

have any other suggestions, please forward them to Gale in the EBJC office.  Thank you.  
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

 

We are delighted to report that our Shul family has grown once 

again and want to welcome the following new families to the East 

Brunswick Jewish Center:  

 
Keith and Valerie Berkowitz  
Alon and Stefanie Brenner  
Gary and Lori Ciner  
Randy and Gail Cohen  
Michael and Natalie Einhorn  
Eugene and Edith Foladare  
Steven and Gabrielle Frank 
Eric and Erica Levine  
Howard and Susan Mandel  
Bruce and Ellen Metzger  
Alan and Hayley Migdal  
Ruben and Naomi Mirensky  

 
 
 

 

 

We look forward to sharing upcoming synagogue events and milestones 

with them and their families.  

Jeff and Sheri Nevis  
Joseph and Roxana Omansky  
Craig and Shira Rosenman  
Paul and Paula Rovinsky  
Chet and Miriam Schwartz  
Laurence and Susan Slovin  
Paul and Roberta Solomon  
Werner and Renee Sonneberg  
Brett and Jennifer Sontag  
Michael and Risa Turner  
Paul and Renee Weissman  

Membership Committee  
 

To our current members:  We would like to match you up with a new family to help 
them feel welcome and acclimated to our shul.  We have many wonderful programs 
and events and it would be terrific to be able to extend a personal connection to these 
new families. If you are interested in this new committee, please contact either Jodi 
Reich 
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Mr. and Mrs. Simon Abitbol 

Dr. Victor Abramowitz  

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Abrams 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Abrams 

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Akawie 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Albert 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Alexander 

Rabbi Robert Alpert  

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Alter  

Dr. and Mrs. Dory Altmann 

Mrs. Stephanie Altschul 

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Antman 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Appelbaum 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Ashenberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Astroff  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Auerbach 

Mr. Allen Bachenheimer 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Bader 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Baker 

Mrs. Gerilyn Barkoff  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Barnett  

Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Barth 

Mr. and Mrs. David Baskind 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Bauman 

Dr. and Mrs. Murray Becker 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Behrman 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bellish 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Bellows 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Belzer 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Ben-Zvi 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Bennett 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Benson 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Berger 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Berger 

Mr. and Mrs. Efraim Berkovitz  

Dr. and Mrs. Keith Berkowitz  

Dr. and Mrs. Mordechai Bermann 

Mrs. Bessie Bernstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bernstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Seymour Bilder 

Mr. and Mrs. Barry Black 

Dr. and Mrs. Edward Blackman 

Dr. and Mrs. William Blank  

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Bleich 

Mr. and Mrs. David Blivaiss 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Blivaiss 

Mr. and Mrs. Monte Block 

Mr. Donald Bloom 

Ms. Shelly Bloom 

Mr. and Mrs. David Blumenthal 

Dr. and Mrs. Ronnie Bochner 

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Bodinger 

Dr. and Mrs. Boris Borodulin 

Mrs. Audrey Botnick 

Mr. and Mrs. David Botwinick 

Mrs. Sheryl Brall 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Bramson 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bramson 

Mrs. Merle Brenner 

Mr. and Mrs. Alon Brenner 

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Brenowitz  

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Breverman 

Mr. and Mrs. Saul Brodman 

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Brody 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bronstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brown 

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Brown 

Mrs. Rita Brown 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Brownstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Bruckheimer 

Mr. and Mrs. Ira Bruskin 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Brydbord 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Buchberg 

Ms. Gail Buchbinder 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Burbea 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Burnett 

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Busch 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Busman 

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Butchen 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Cerame 

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Chasin 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Chernick 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Chernow 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Cheslow 

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Chipman 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Ciner 

Mrs. Esther Clifford  

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cohen 

Mrs. Miriam Cohen 

Mrs. Nadine Sasson Cohen 

Mrs. Sheila Cohen 

Mr. Milton Cohen 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Cohen 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Cohen 

Rabbi and Mrs. Herman Cohen 

Mr. and Mrs. Randy Cohen 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Cohen 

Mr. and Mrs. Don Cohen 

Ms. Myra Lee Cohen 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Cohen 

Ms. Charlene D. Cotton 

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Cramer  

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Cresci 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Cykiert  

Dr. and Mrs. Larry Danzig 

Mr. and Mrs. E. Martin Davidoff  

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Davidov 

Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Dekhayser 

Ms. Estelle Dellaira 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Deutchman 

Mr. and Mrs. Eleazer Deutsch 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Distel 

Mr. and Mrs. Sol Dombrow 

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Dracht-
man 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Drucker 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dubinsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Eber 

Mr. and Mrs. William Eckstein  

Drs. Bruce and Lynne Edelman 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Einhorn 

Mr. and Mrs. Israel Eisenberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Eisner 

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander 
Ekshtayn 

Mr. Steven Ellner 

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell Elman  

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Elson 

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Entin 

Mr. Howard Entin 

Mrs. Lori Beth Epstein 

Mr. Lewis Epstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Erenrich 

Mr. and Mrs. David Ernst 

Mr. Eilan Ezrachie and Mrs. 
Lilly Messer-Ezrachie 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Famely 

Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Fayman 

Mrs. Paula Feigelis 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Feldbaum 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Feldman 

Mr. and Mrs. Seymour Feldman 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Feldman 

Mr. and Mrs. Murray Feldman 

Mr. and Mrs. Jordan Feldman 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Feldman 

Dr. and Mrs. Martin Feldman 

 

 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Fellner  

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Ferman 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Ferrer 

Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Fertig 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Fertik 

Mr. and Mrs. John Feuerlicht  

Mrs. Lois Field 

Mrs. Meira Findel 

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Fine 

Ms. Arlene Finkelstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Finkelstein  

Mrs. Evelyn Fischer 

Mr. Paul Fischer 

Mrs. Sharon M. Fischer 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Fliegel-
man 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Flug 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Foladare 

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Foladare 

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Folz 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Fox 

Bernard and William and 
Vivian Fox 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Frances 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Frank 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Frank 

Dr. and Mrs. Marvin Frank 

Mr. and Mrs. Jules Frankel 

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Freed-
man 

Mr. and Mrs. Neal Freedman 

Mr. and Mrs. Elliot Freiden-
reich  

Dr. and Mrs. Albert Friedes  

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Friedman 

Mr. and Mrs. Herman Fried-
man 

Mr. and Mrs. David Friedman 

Dr. and Mrs. William Fromkin  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Frost 

Mr. and Mrs. Seth Fulds 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Gallanter 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Gases 

Mrs. Isadora Gelb 

Mr. and Mrs. David Gelfman 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Genee 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Gensler 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gershon 

Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Gershon 
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Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Gerson 

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Gerstein  

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Gerszberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Gilman 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Girshek 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Gitlitz  

Dr. and Mrs. Jan Gladstone 

Mr. and Mrs. Allan Glass 

Mrs. Sally Godfrey 

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Gold 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Goldberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Goldman 

Mr. Joe and Dr. Helaine Goldman 

Mrs. Diane Goldman 

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Goldschmidt 

Mr. and Mrs. Markul Goldsmith 

Mr. and Mrs. Morton Goldstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goldstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Neil Goldwasser 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Gootman 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Gordon 

Dr. and Mrs. Stanley Gottlieb  

Mr. and Mrs. Nir Granot 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Green 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Green 

Mrs. Carol Greenberg 

Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Greenberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Greengarten 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Greengarten 

Mrs. Brenda Greenhaus 

Mr. and Mrs. David Greenspan 

Mrs. Ceil Greenwald 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Greenwood 

Mrs. Inge Gross 

Mr. and Mrs. David Grunberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Grunin 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Gursky 

Mr. and Mrs. David Guskind 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Gutterman  

Mr. and Mrs. Murray Halbfish 

Mrs. Sylvia Halpern 

Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Hamelsky 

Mrs. Trudy Hankin 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Harkavy 

Dr. and Mrs. David Harnick 

Dr. and Mrs. Gene Harnick 

 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Solomon Hecht 

Mr. and Mrs. David Heffler  

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Heiberger 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Heiberger 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Herman  

Mrs. Edith Herman 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Hersh 

Mrs. Bea Hess 

Mrs. Wendy Himel 

Mr. and Mrs. David Himelman 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hirsch 

Mr. and Mrs. David Hoenig 

Mrs. Etta Hofflich  

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Hoffman  

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Hoffman 

Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Hollender 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Holz 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Holzman 

Dr. and Mrs. Jay Horowitz  

Mr. and Mrs. Sheldon Horowitz 

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Hundert  

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Hunger 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Hyman 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Iskowitz 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Israel 

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Jabin 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Jacobs 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Jacobson 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Jacobson 

Dr. and Mrs. Barry Jaslow 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Joseph 

Mr. and Mrs. Barry Josephson 

Mr. and Mrs. David Julis 

Mr. and Mrs. Norman Kahn 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Kalt  

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Kamin 

Mr. and Mrs. Joshua A. Kamis 

Ms. Ginny Kamis 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kantner 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Kaplan 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Kaplan 

Dr. and Mrs. Murray Kaplan 

Mr. and Mrs. Karl Kaplan 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kaplan  

Mrs. Emily Kaplan 

Drs. George and Susan Karp 

Mr. and Mrs. Gil Kashkin 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kass 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Kateman 

Mr. and Mrs. Yevgeniy Katsev 

Mr. and Mrs. Evan Katz 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Katz 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Katz 

Mr. William Katz  

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Kaufman 

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Kaufman 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kaufman 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Keller 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Keller 

Mr. and Mrs. Jared Kelner 

Mrs. Billi Kersh 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kersner 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Kersner 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kertsman 

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Keshner 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kigel 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Kimmel 

Mrs. Estelle Kirschbaum 

Dr. and Mrs. David Kirschenbaum 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Klein 

Mrs. Mindy Kleinberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Kleinman  

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Klepner 

Mr. and Mrs. David Klots 

Ms. Judy Klotzkin 

Mr. and Mrs. Myron Knobe 

Mr. Mitch Kobisher 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Kofsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Allan Kolber 

Mr. and Mrs. Dov Koller 

Mr. and Mrs. Allan Korn 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kornfeld 

Mr. and Mrs. Neil Kosher 

Mr. and Mrs. Raoul Koss 

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Kostick 

Mrs. Dorothy Kraditor  

Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Kraditor  

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Kramer 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Kramer 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kramer 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Kremen 

Mr. Leo Krieger 

Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Krieger 

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin M. Kriegsman 

Mr. and Mrs. Barry Krinsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Kroll 

Mr. and Mrs. Adrian Kroll  

Ms. Maria Kuris 

Drs. Lawrence and Phyllis    
Kushins 

Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Kushner 

Dr. and Mrs. Craig Lampert 

Mr. and Mrs. Judah Landa 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Landis 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Landman 

Dr. and Mrs. Bennett Lass 

Mr. and Mrs. Emil Lax 

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Lazar 

Mr. and Mrs. Neal Leavitt  

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Lebovic 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Leisten 

Dr. and Mrs. Joel Leizer 

Dr. and Mrs. E.Steven Lenger 

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Lentchner  

Ms. Paula Leonard 

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Lesser 

Mrs. Barbara Lesser 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald         
Levenberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Levi 

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Levine 

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Levine 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Levine 

Mr. and Mrs. Barrie Levine 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Leviss 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Levitt  

Mr. and Mrs. Sylvan Levy 

Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Lewin 

Mr. and Mrs. Jan Lewis 

Mr. and Mrs. Julian         
Lewkowicz 

Mr. and Mrs. Gideon Lidor 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald            
Lieberman 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Liebman 

Mr. and Mrs. Cary Linsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Lipman 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lipson 

Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Listwa 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Littman  

Sam/Aida Logvinsky and Yan/
Yana Bregman 

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Lopatin 

Mr. Irving Lopatin  

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Luft  
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Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Lurie 

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Lurman 

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Lustbader 

Mr. and Mrs. Warren Lustig 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lutsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Luxenberg 

Dr. and Mrs. Arie Maman 

Mrs. Leonor Mamroud 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Mandel 

Mrs. Diana Mandel 

Mr. and Mrs. David Mandell 

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell Markson 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Martell  

Mrs. Joy Mayer 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Mayer 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Meiser 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Meller 

Mr. and Mrs. Saul Mercer 

Dr. and Mrs. Ira Merkel 

Drs. Erwin and Cathy Mermel-
stein 

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Messer 

Mr. Hy Messing 

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Metzger 

Drs. Manus and Elizabeth Mid-
larsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Migdal 

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Miller  

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Miller  

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Miller 

Ms. Harriet Miller and Mr. 
Richard Galex 

Mr. and Mrs. Ruben Mirensky 

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Mironov 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Mishner 

Mr. Gary Morgan 

Dr. and Mrs. Alan Morgenstern 

Ms. Sherri Moskowitz 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Mutnick 

Mr. and Mrs. Isidore Nachi-
mow 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Nadler 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Natale 

Mr. and Mrs. Avigdor Ne'eman 

Mr. and Mrs. Dexter Neadle 

Mr. and Mrs. Abraham Nemani 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Neuman 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Nevis 

Mrs. Victoria Simon and Mr. 
Robert Noppe 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Norman 

Mrs. Florence Noshay 

Mr. and Mrs. Szaia Oifer 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Okun 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Omansky 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Oppen 

Mr. and Mrs. Yigal Oren 

Mr. and Mrs. David Oshinsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Ostrov 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Panitch 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Parizman 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Pearl 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Pearlman 

Mrs. Simi Pearlman 

Dr. and Mrs. Arnold Pelofsky 

Dr. and Mrs. Elliott Perel  

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Perkel 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Perlman  

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Perlman 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Pernick 

Mr. and Mrs. James Pfeffer 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Pilcer 

Dr. and Mrs. Jules Plafker 

Mr. and Mrs. David Ploshnick 

Mr. and Mrs. Dov Pollak 

Mrs. Frances Ponte 

Mr. and Mrs. Avram Poznanski 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Prives 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Proscia 

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Rabinowitz 

Mr. and Mrs. James Ranish 

Dr. and Mrs. Allen Rehert 

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Reich 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Reisman 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Reiter 

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Reitner 

Mr. and Mrs. David Revich 

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Riback 

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Rich 

Rabbi and Mrs. Marvin 
Richardson 

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Rivlin 

Rabbi and Mrs. Chaim Rogoff 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Rosbruch 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rose 

Mr. and Mrs. John Rosen 

Mrs. Violet Rosen 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Rosen 

Drs. Ira S. and Karen Rosen 

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey 
Rosenbaum 

Dr. and Mrs. Seth Rosenbaum 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Rosenbaum 

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Rosenberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Matt Rosenberg 

Mrs. Roni Rosenberg 

Mrs. Bea Rosenhack 

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Rosenman 

Mr. and Mrs. David Rosenthal 

Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Ross 

Ms. Ora Rotblum 

Mr. and Mrs. Ira Roth 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Roth 

Dr. and Mrs. Edwin Rothstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rovinsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Rubin 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Rubinstein  

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Rudolph 

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Russ 

Mrs. Rita Ryer 

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Ryslik 

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Sabin 

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Sadowsky 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Saferstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Salant 

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Salston 

Mrs. Hope Sampson 

Mr. and Mrs. Uziel Sason 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Sasson 

Mr. and Mrs. Loren Sattinger 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley 
Schaechter 

Mr. and Mrs. William Schafer 

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Schaff 

Mr. and Mrs. Elliot Schaktman 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Scharff 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Scharfstein 

Dr. and Mrs. Philip Schiffman  

Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell Schley 

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Schneider 

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Schneider 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schoen 

Drs. Steven and Amy Schonfeld 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Schulberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Schuldiner  

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Schutzberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Chet Schwartz 

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Schwartz 

Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Schwartz  

Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Schwartz 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schwartz 

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Schwartz 

Ms. Marlene Schwebel 

Mr. and Mrs. Irving Scott  

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Seckler 

Dr. and Mrs. David Seiden 

Mrs. Theresa Seidler 

Mr. and Mrs. Barry Seidman 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Seltzer 

Mr. and Mrs. Butch Seltzer 

Mr. Sidney Sesser 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Shafer 

Mr. and Mrs. Siavash Shalikar 

Mr. and Mrs. Abe Shampaner 

Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Shapiro 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shapses 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Sharf 

Mrs. Bernice Sharf 

Mrs. Edna Sharff 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Sharnak 

Dr. and Mrs. Samuel Shefer 

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Shepetin 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sherman 

Mr. and Mrs. Yakov Sherman 

Mr. and Mrs. Barry Sherwin 

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Shiff 
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Mr. and Mrs. Randolph Shipper 

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Shuali 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Shulman 

Ms. Karen Shuster 

Mr. and Mrs. William Shuzman 

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Siegel 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Siegel 

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Silver 

Mr. and Mrs. Neil Silver 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Silver 

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Silverman 

Mr. and Mrs. Barry Silverman 

Rabbi and Mrs. David Silverman 

Mr. and Mrs. David Silvers 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Silverstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Sy Silverstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Abram Simon 

Dr. and Mrs. Philip Simons 

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Slater 

Mrs. Marion Slatnick 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sleppin 

Mr. and Mrs. Laurence Slovin 

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Smilowitz  

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Smith 

Mrs. Eileen Soffer 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sofman 

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Solomon 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Solomon 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Solomon 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Solomon 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Solomon 

Ms. Lois Solomon 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Sommers 

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Sommers 

Mr. and Mrs. Werner Sonneberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Brett Sontag 

Drs. Norman and Deborah Sorkin 

Mr. Marshall Sorkin 

Dr. and Mrs. Howard Sorkin 

Mrs. Lora Speiser 

Mr. Phil Spiegel and Dr. Linda 
Korman-Spiegel 

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Spilka 

Mr. Edmund Spiro 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Spitzer 

Mr. and Mrs. Henry Stadler 

Ms. Ellen Stein 

Ms. Janet Stein 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Stolar 

Mrs. Sylvia Stone 

Ms. Laurie Stone 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Strei-
sand 

Mrs. Sunny Strober 

Mrs. Leny Struminger 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Sucher 

Mr. and Mrs. Morty Sudler 

Mr. and Mrs. George Sultan 

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Susskind 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sussman 

Ms. Marilyn Swerdel 

Mr. and Mrs. Solly Tamari 

Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Teicher 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Teicher 

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart Teicher  

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Teicher 

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Tepper 

Mr. M. Trachtenberg and Mrs. 
N. Selvin-Trachtenber  

Mr. and Mrs. Murray 
Trachtenberg 

Mr. Samuel Tsalik 

Mr. and Mrs. Murray Turner 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Turner 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Turner  

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Ullman 

Dr. and Mrs. Martin Ungerlei-
der 

Mr. & Mrs. Herman Urowsky 

Dr. & Mrs. Josh Verona 

Mr. and Mrs. Boris Veysman 

Mr. and Mrs. Allen Vogel 

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Wachtel  

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Wallis 

Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Wanderer 

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Warren 

Mrs. Carole Wasser 

Ms. Amy Wasserman 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey 
Wasserman 

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Webber 

Mr. & Mrs. Irwin Wechsler  

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Wei-
denfeld  

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Weinberg 

Mr. & Mrs. Alan Weinberger 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Weinberger 

Mr. and Mrs. David Weiner 

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Weinfeld  

Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Weinglass 

Mr. and Mrs. Eric Weinraub 

Ms. Lynne Weinstein 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Weinstein  

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Wein-
traub  

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Weisberg 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Weisbrod 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Weis-
enfeld  

Mr. and Mrs. David Weisfelner 

Mr. and Mrs. Neil Weiss 

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Weiss 

Dr. & Mrs. Moshe Weiss 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Weiss 

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Weiss 

Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Weiss 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Weiss 

Mr. Paul Weissler 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Weissman 

Mr. and Mrs. Jay Weissman 

Mr. and Mrs. Sorin Weissman 

Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Weitz  

Mrs. Ethel Werber 

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Wexler  

Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Wieder 

Mr. and Mrs. David Wilkofsky 

Dr. & Mrs. Jon Wininger 

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Winston 

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Winter 

Mrs. Phyllis Winter  

Dr. and Mrs. Steven Winter 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Winter  

Mr. and Mrs. Irving Winter  

Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Wittlin  

Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Wittlin  

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Wofchuck 

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Wohl 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Wohl 

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Wohl 

Mr. Ralph Wolfe 

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Wolfer 

Mrs. Miriam Wolin 

Dr. and Mrs. Asher Yama 

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Yates 

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Yigdal 

Dr. and Mrs. Neal Yolin 

Mr. & Mrs. Allan Yonks 

Dr. and Mrs. David Young 

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Young 

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory       
Yuzefovich 

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Zaifert  

Mr. & Mrs. Mel Zalcman 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Zaleskin 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Zalewitz  

Mrs. Lois Zeidner 

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Zeidwerg 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Zelka  

Mrs. Rosalyn Zell 

Mr. and Mrs. Victor Zeltser  

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Zimerman 

Mr. & Mrs. Jay Zinberg 

Ms. Tina Zippin 

Mr. & Mrs. Allen Zobler  

Mr. and Mrs. Shimon Zohar 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Zonis 



20 

 

  

  

 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 
Ad must be presented to sales associate prior to negotiations. 

For info on  

advertising  
your business in the 

Recorder,  

contact Anne Kroll  

@732-613-8687 
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Does your child need help in:  
Reading 

Comprehension 
Decoding 
Spelling 

Vocabulary 
Writing  

(All Grades) 

 
 
 
 

Call:  Hindy Alster  
Reading Specialist, M.S. Ed. 

732-390-9645 
hindsite18@aol.com 
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SINCE 1934 

FAITHFULLY SERVING THE PUBLIC 
 

Gabowitz TV  

& Appliance Co. 
 

272 RT. 18 (NORTH)  

EAST BRUNSWICK, NJ 08816 

   

TEL 732-257-7846 

FAX 732-257-2151 

 

Kenneth Kohn 

President 
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Heritage Plaza Center 
228 Ryders Lane 

Milltown, NJ 08850 
 

Phone: 732.214.8900 
Fax: 732.214.8900  

(732) 238-1171 
 

Village Green Shopping Center 
415 Highway 18 East 

East Brunswick, NJ 08816 
 

Suzanne Dyer 


